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Chair Dela Cruz, Vice Chair Moriwaki, and members of the Committee, the 

Hawai‘i State Energy Office (HSEO) supports SB 1395, SD1, an Administration 

measure, which establishes the Climate Mitigation and Resiliency Special Fund 

(CMRSF), requires the allocation of all earned interest from the Emergency and Budget 

Reserve Fund (EBRF) to the newly established CMRSF, allocates a to be determined 

portion of the Transient Accommodations Tax (TAT) into the CMRSF, and appropriates 

funds.  

HSEO concurs with the Legislature’s finding that immediate investments in 

climate change resilience and mitigation are needed to protect Hawai‘i’s economy and 

people. Given the escalating severity of climate change impacts to Hawai‘i’s fiscal and 

environmental health, HSEO believes dedicating interest earned from the EBRF is an 

appropriate and effective vehicle to fund such investments given the EBRF’s purpose to 

support the State during times of emergency, severe economic downturn, or unforeseen 

reduction in revenues. With a balanced approach, HSEO believes the TAT is an 

appropriate and effective vehicle to fund such investments given their long-term benefits 

to Hawai‘i’s visitor industry. 
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HSEO stands ready to support the agencies tasked with administration of the 

CMRSF and EBRF, including providing analysis and recommendations on CMRSF 

investments; particularly those related to energy and transportation resilience.  

As to the fiscal impact, we defer to the Department of Budget & Finance.  

Thank you for the opportunity to testify 
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